
            May 2, 2017 

Tuesday, May 2, 2017 the Jasper County Board of Supervisors met in regular session at 9:30 a.m. 

with Supervisors Brock, Carpenter and Cupples present and accounted for; Chairman Brock presiding. 

CICS Director, Jody Eaton, spoke to the Supervisors about the importance of mental health services 

and asked that they approve a proclamation to recognize the month of May as Mental Health Month. 

Motion by Brock, seconded by Carpenter to approve a proclamation proclaiming May, 2017 as Mental 

Health Month. 

YEA: CUPPLES, BROCK, CARPENTER 

Director Eaton introduced Julie Gibson from the House of Mercy, who will help develop access to 

mental health services in Jasper County. Eaton also updated the Board on CICS activities for the first 

quarter in 2017, stating that there was a 194% increase in crisis line calls in the first quarter of the year. 

Conservation Director, Keri Van Zante, told the Board that the Mariposa Lake Restoration Project is 

estimated to cost $2,334,329. The Iowa DNR is slated to pay 82% or $1,918,885 of the total cost of the 

project leaving 18% or $415,444 which would be the County’s share of the cost of the project. Van Zante 

stated that she had raised $277,716 in grants and $17,728 in other monies leaving $120,000 for the County 

to provide for its portion of the project. The lake will be bigger, deeper and the whole campground will be 

improved. 

Motion by Carpenter, seconded by Cupples to approve a 28E Agreement providing for the use of 

Outside Law Enforcement Agencies, which include Newton, Baxter, Colfax, Monroe, Prairie City, 

Marshalltown and Jasper County, for joint enforcement services to the Iowa Speedway during events, 

concerts, races and rallies held at the Iowa Speedway. 

YEA: CUPPLES, BROCK, CARPENTER 

County Engineer, Russ Stutt, presented to the Board quotes for the purpose of purchasing rock salt 

and they are as follows:  

   Per Ton 

Central Salt  $73.73  

Independent Salt $76.05 

Hutchinson Salt $80.21 

Cargill Inc.  $85.35 

Compass Minerals $87.51       

The Engineer stated that the average amount of salt purchased each year is about 1500 tons. 

Motion by Cupples, seconded by Carpenter to approve the quote of $73.73 per ton of salt from 

Central Salt of Lyons, Kansas. 

YEA: CARPENTER, CUPPLES, BROCK 

Brenda Steenhoek, representing the Public Health Department to promote the Community Wellness 

Games asked the Supervisors to approve the use of the Courthouse lawn.  



Motion by Carpenter, seconded by Cupples to approve the use of the Courthouse law from 10:00 

a.m. to 2:00 p.m. Friday, June 9, 2017 for the Community Wellness Games. 

YEA: CUPPLES, CARPENTER, BROCK 

There were no new developments in the Jasper County Annex Project. 

Wednesday, May 3, 2017 at 9:00 a.m. representatives of the Iowa DOT will tour County property in 

an effort to further the Iowa Traffic Incident Management Training Center project. 

Motion by Carpenter, seconded by Cupples to approve Board of Supervisors minutes for 04/25/2017. 

YEA: CUPPLES, BROCK, CARPENTER 

There were no Board appointments. 

Motion by Carpenter, seconded by Cupples to adjourn the Tuesday, May 2, 2017 meeting of the 

Jasper County Board of Supervisors. 

YEA: BROCK, CARPENTER, CUPPLES  

  

______________________________________  _____________________________________ 
    Dennis K. Parrott, Auditor             Joe Brock, Chairman 


